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CHANGE OF AUDITORS

The Board announces that KPMG had tendered their resignation as auditors of the Company and its

subsidiaries with effect from 16 May 2011, and Ernst & Young was appointed to fill the casual

vacancy by the resignation of KPMG, to hold office until the conclusion of the next annual general

meeting of the Company.

The Board of Directors (the ‘‘Board’’) of Kingwell Group Limited (the ‘‘Company’’) announces that

KPMG resigned as auditors of the Company and its subsidiaries with effect from 16 May 2011, and

Ernst & Young was appointed with effect from 16 May 2011 to fill the casual vacancy arising on the

resignation of KPMG. Ernst & Young will hold office until the conclusion of the next annual general

meeting of the Company.

From 26 July 2005, KPMG were appointed as auditors of the Group. With a view to strengthening the

effectiveness of internal control and corporate governance of the Company, the board of directors of

the Company considers that the new auditors will enhance the effectiveness of internal control and

corporate governance of the Company. For that reason, KPMG had tendered their resignation as

auditors of the Group with effect from 16 May 2011. KPMG confirmed in their notice of resignation

that there are no circumstances connected with their resignation that need to be brought to the notice of

the members or creditors of the Company and its subsidiaries. On 16 May 2011, KPMG issued a

professional clearance letter to Ernst & Young in which KPMG confirmed that they are not aware of

any professional or other reason why Ernst & Young should not accept the appointment as auditors of

the Company.
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The Board confirms there are no circumstances in respect of the change of auditors that need to be

brought to the attention of holders of securities of the Company or members or creditors of its

subsidiaries. The Board and the Audit Committee of the Company also confirm that there is no

disagreement between KPMG and the Board on anything unusual or unresolved relating to the

resignation of KPMG as auditors of the Company.

The Board would like to thank KPMG for their services and support in the past.
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